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                      Pentecost Sunday

                    Saturday  June 3


Vigil Mass     
 

 5:00 p.m.
     +Stella & +Louis Kadubic

  
Sunday, June 4
 8:30 a.m

   + Michael Gahrmann   

10:00 a.m.
    +Andy Satorski   
 5:00 p.m.
    
People of the Parish
      




Monday, June 5
7:30 a.m. 
      Memorial Society



Tuesday, June 6
7:30 a.m.

     +Frank G. DeMonico

  
Wednesday, June 7 

5:00 p.m.     +Frank Michaloski


                     +Donald Petersen

                        Thursday, June 8

7:30 a.m.      +Estela Castellon  



Friday, June 9


7:30 a.m.
      +Arthur C. Eppinger

   
Saturday, June 10





Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.

+Peter Certo



     The Most Holy Trinity 



Sunday, June 11

        
 8:30 a.m. 
     People of the Parish
10:00 a.m.
    +Billy Patton
  5:00 p.m.    +John Wohnus
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Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                Collection for May 28 – $ 4,844.00
                         Mail Donations - $      511.00
                Total Plate Collection $ 
5.355.00
                  Ascension  of The Lord $ 1,122.00
               Diocese Summer Collection $463.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
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June 4, 2017
Pentecost Sunday
 “To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good.”  1 CORINTHIANS 12:7
To receive the gift of the Holy Spirit you must open your heart and let Him in!  Open your heart and be grateful for all the gifts God has given us.  Regardless of your circumstance, God has given us all blessings.  What we do with those gifts is our gift back to God.  Generously sharing our gifts keeps us more “God-centered” and less “self-centered”.


[image: image5.png]


We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
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Week of June 3 – June 9
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Altar Flowers +
Frank G. DeMonico
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention. Call the parish office for details.

Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, Noel Gowran
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, 
Maria Rossi,Helen Plank,Roger Gregor,
Catherine Nugent, Margaret Drack
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnnMorgan, ClaireWatson,
Patricia Doyle, Rebecca Rannazzisi, Marie Bodnar,
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Maria C Silva, Phyllis Mason,
Emerson Harper, Gloria Gregor-Hughes, Marilyn Rinfret,
Catherine Cantasano, Mary Ann Laskoski, Renee Giliberti,
Fr. Kevin Casey, Patricia Ronan, Josephine Dehlinger,
Florence Unverzagt, Antoinette Rossi, Kathleen McGreevy,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Carol Ostrowski, Genevieve Mroczko,
Peggy Reynolds, Dolores Osterberg.
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.


Feast of Corpus Christi June 17-18, 2017

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, Patronal Feast Day of the Parish, Corpus Christi Roman Catholic Church, Saturday & Sunday

Saturday – 5:00 p.m. Mass
Saturday Vigil Mass 7:30 p.m. (Portuguese)

Followed by Solemn Procession of the Most Blessed Sacrament till 11 pm
Sunday Mass - (English) – 8:30 a.m.

Sunday Mass- 10:30 a.m. 

Bilingual English/Portuguese 

Followed by Solemn Procession of the Most Blessed Sacrament on the parish grounds ending with Solemn Benediction in Church – followed by Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in Church until 3:00 p.m.
Sunday Mass (English) – 5:00 p.m.

All families and individuals of the parish are encouraged to dedicate 30 minutes of prayerful adoration and thanksgiving as a special tribute in honor of our Lord on this special feast day of our Church and Parish.  The celebration of the Holy Eucharist is the center of the entire Christian life, both for the Church universal and for the local congregations of the church.  The Holy Eucharist contains the entire spiritual treasure of the Church, that is, Christ Himself, our Passover and Living Bread.  Through His flesh, made living and life-giving by the Holy Spirit, Jesus offers life to men and women, who are thus invited and led to offer themselves, their work, and creation together with Him.  

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website:

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.


Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
Continuing Excerpts from Fr. Walters on ways we can evangelize in very ordinary events of life
From the Pastor’s Desk– New Sound System Installed:

As some of you are aware on the Friday before Palm Sunday when our children in the Faith Formation presented “Living Stations of the Cross,” our sound system of 15 years died.  Though it was given a band-aid fix on that Saturday following and saw us through the two Vigil Masses of Palm Sunday, it died that evening when it was powered down.  At any rate, I am happy to share with you that Monte Brothers was expedient in rebuilding a new system for our use for both Holy Week and Easter.  Though it was costly, unexpected bill of $16,000.00, we now have an updated sound system which should last us many years to come and offers hearing assistance to those who can benefit from such technology.  Looking at the number of our parish households 715, I am asking all parishioners to donate $20.00 (in a marked envelope or on-line) to help defray this cost at any time that is convenient for you to do so.  Please feel free to do so in lieu of any other second collections that are mandated by the diocese of Metuchen, with the one exception of our “Last Sunday of the Month Collection for the Parish Assessment.”  May God reward you all for your unfailing goodness and sacrifice.  



Faith Formation Registration – If you have not yet registered your child/children for 2017-2018 school year, you will still have an opportunity to do so.  Monday, June 5 & Tuesday, June 6 from 6-8p.m. in the church hall.  A late fee will be applied after these dates for anyone who is not registered for next year.


Grounds & Building Committee – Corpus Christi Parish would like to announce the inception of a grounds and buildings committee to initiate and oversee any tasks needed to maintain the property.  Anyone interested, please contact Manny Marcal at (908) 902-0087 or call the parish office.
The South River Food Bank will be collecting donations of personal care items for men and boys in honor of Father’s Day.  Items may be brought to church and left in the usher’s closet and then will be transported to the South River Food Bank.  Thank you for your support.


Companions of Mary

Many thanks to our “Companions of Mary”, a parish ministry where several women of the parish are involved in  visiting  the homebound.  They bring Holy Communion to them and also put a smile on their faces.  If anyone is interested in joining the Companions of Mary, call the parish office and leave your name and number.



 Our Lady of Peace Church Flea Market – Saturday, June 10th 8:00-2:00 p.m. at the Parish Center, Franklin Ave. & Amboy Ave. in Edison -  If you are interested in being a vendor, call or text Michael at 732-221-0976 or e-mail at mchundak@gmail.com


You Can Save Your Marriage!
Retrouvaille – A lifeline for troubled marriages

Has your marriage become unloving or uncaring – your relationship grown cold, distant – thinking about a separation or divorce?  Are you already separated/divorced but (both of you) wish to try again – then the Retrouvaille program may help you.  
RETROUVAILLE (Rediscovery) sponsored by the Family Life Office/Diocese of Metuchen consists of a weekend experience for couples (no group discussions) with six follow-up sessions.

The next program is scheduled for the weekend of September 15-17, 2017.  All inquiries are confidential.  For more details please call the Family Life Office 732-243-4573.  Rich & Annette Colasuonno 732-236-0671. 

A Mass of Thanksgiving in Celebration of the 25th Anniversary of His Ordination to the Priesthood for
The Most Reverend James F. Checchio, Bishop of Metuchen on June 23, 2017 – 6:00 p.m. at the Cathedral of Saint Francis of Assisi, in Metuchen.

Cocktail Reception to follow at St. Francis CYO Hall. Corpus Christi received tickets for the celebration which we will raffle off to parishioners who may be interested in attending.   If you would be interested, kindly call the parish office and leave your name and number and we will advise the winners upon completion of the raffle. 

Many thanks for your continued generosity always but especially for the New Parish Assessment Collection taken on the last Sunday of the month.  A total of $1,607.00 was collected for May’s Parish Assessment. These monies with our normal amount will be sent to the Diocese to cut down on what we owe.  Thanks again for always responding when in need.
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National Leaders.


That national leaders may firmly commit themselves to ending the arms trade, which victimizes so many innocent people.














75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. Our next meeting is scheduled for June 22 at 7:30 p.m. in the church hall.  All are invited to partake in this special time of our parish. 


If you could perhaps help with some of the following items for the committee:


        The committee members are asking that a member from each ministry join the committee to represent their ministry and to share in the planning of the events.


        We are also looking for volunteer parishioners to be interviewed that might have information from previous years of history of the parish.


        The committee members would also like some assistance in reaching out to Corpus Christi School Alumni.  


If you can be of assistance with any of the above, kindly contact the parish office.





Evangelization:  





Inform someone new in your condo/apartment/neighborhood about your parish.  Jesus said “I was a stranger and you welcomed me.”  As we help new neighbors get oriented part of that orientation can be where the parish is.  I can also inform the parish about new residents in the area and the parish may send a “welcome” letter.








